
 

 

 

                                                         Town Council Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday October 24th, 2018 

Roll Call: Michael Perkins, Chairman Dana Wrigley  Robert Nutting 
  Donald Borman   Harold Buzzell 
 
Others Present:   Gary Bowman, Town Manager      Janice Porter, Town Clerk 
Michael Tracy, Police Chief Jon Cox   Nate Bernier 
Kelly Roderick   Megan Robbins, Sentinel Reporter 
 

 

Business Agenda: 

1. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 approving the 

minutes of the meetings held on October 10th, 2018, and signing the disbursement 

warrant. 

2. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Harold Buzzell and voted 5-0 to approve 

renewing the transfer station 2019 Service Agreement (2 year contract) with Electronics 

End LLC. 

3. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Robert Nutting and voted 5-0 to accept a 

donation from Ms. Sandra Theriault in the amount of $706.26 to be used for the 

purchase of a vest for our Police Department. 

4. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Donald Borman and voted 5-0 to accept the 
Safety Enhancement grant for the purchase of three (3) Ballistic Police Vest.  The grant 
will cover two-thirds of the cost not exceeding $1,910.27.  Councilors continued 
discussion of the proposed taxi ordinance. The ordinance will be posted for a first 
reading at the November 14, 2018 Council meeting.  Councilors suggested that a taxi 
cab should have a new motor vehicle inspection within one month prior to obtaining a 
taxi cab license. The Town Manager will include recommended changes for the first 
reading. 

5. It was moved by Michael Perkins seconded by Dana Wrigley and voted 5-0 approving  

Christmas Eve (Monday 12/24) as a holiday for all non essential employees. 

6. It was moved by Dana Wrigley seconded by Harold Buzzell and voted 5-0 to accept the 

2018 Homeland Security Grant for the purchase of one (1) Masimo RAD-57 meter not to 

exceed $6,700.00.  Upon purchase of the product Kennebec County Emergency 



Management requires a copy of the purchase and a copy of the check for 

reimbursement purposes. 

Managers Report: 

1. Councilors received the September Library report. 

 

 

Adjournment - It was moved by Harold Buzzell seconded by Dana Wrigley and voted 5-0 to 

adjourn at 6:30 pm. 

 

 

 


